
 

 

14 August 2024 

 

 

 

AT AN ASSEMBLY of Electors of the Parish of St. Ouen, duly 

convened and held in St. Ouen’s Parish Hall on Wednesday, 28 August, 

2024 at 7.00 p.m. to:- 

 

1. Receive and if deemed advisable, approve the Act of the Parish 

Assembly held on 25 July 2024. 

 

2. To consider the following application to the Assembly of 

Governor, Bailiff and Jurats for 2024. 

 

 

Name                             Batch Limited 

Business Address         La Fontaine, La Route de Millais, St Ouen 

Category                        6th Category (off licence) 

 

The Connétable welcomed those present and gave apologies from 

Advocate Richard John Michel (Member of the Roads Committee). 

The Connétable then asked the Parish Secretary to read the convening 

notice.  

The Connétable moved on to item 1 of the agenda and advised that the 

minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 25 July 2024 are available on the 

chairs. The minutes were approved unanimously on the proposition of 

Allan John Quenault (Procureur du Bien Public), and seconded by Mr 

Royston Stanley Le Bas (Procureur du Bien Public). 

Item 2 on the agenda was to consider a licensing application for Batch 

Limited for a 6th category (off licence). The Connétable advised the 

Assembly that he had received confirmation from Jersey Fire and Rescue 

and Environmental Health Department that an inspection report is not 

required for 6th category off licence applications.  

The Connétable then asked if a representative of Batch Limited would 

like to introduce themselves and address the Assembly. Mr Richard 

Fraser advised the Assembly that the company import craft beer from the 

UK and had previously operated from the Parish of St Brelade. Each 



 

 

month, they would be importing different beers, so the retained stock held 

on the premises would be minimal, as they operate on a supply and 

demand basis.  

Mr Allan John Quenault (Procureur du Bien Public), asked if the 

company operated solely online, to which Mr Fraser replied they did. The 

Connétable then asked for a proposer and seconder. Mr Clifford Anthony 

Fraser duly proposed the application, which was seconded by Mrs 

Elizabeth Fraser and was approved unanimously by the Assembly.  

The Connétable explained to the Assembly that the minutes and relevant 

documentation will now be prepared and forwarded to the Judicial Greffe 

for recommendation to the Licensing Bench. The Connétable reminded 

all parishioners that had spoken this evening were permitted to attend and 

speak at the Assembly in the Royal Court at 09:30 on Thursday, 26 

September 2024.  

Finally, the Connétable asked for a proposition that the minutes of this 

Assembly are to be approved at the next Parish Assembly. Mr Allan John 

Quenault (Procureur du Bien Public) duly proposed the motion, which 

was seconded by Mr Royston Stanley Le Bas (Procureur du Bien Public). 

There being no further business, the President declared the meeting 

closed at 7.05 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Honeycombe 

Connétable de la Paroisse de St. Ouen 

President 


